
   

 Legal Notice  

Notice of Public Hearing for Superior 
Metropolitan District No.1 (SMD1) 

Wastewater Treatment Facility 

Superior, Colorado 
 

Date: December 10, 2019 
Time: 6:30 PM to 8:00 PM 
Location: Board Chambers, Town Hall  
 124 E. Coal Creek Drive  
                  Superior, Colorado, 80027 
 
Topic: SMD1 Wastewater Treatment Facility 

Headworks and Odor Control Project 
 
A public hearing will be conducted for informing 
citizens and soliciting public input, written or oral, 
regarding the SMD1 Wastewater Treatment 
Facility (WWTF) and Project Needs Assessment 
(PNA). The PNA is a report that discusses the 
rationale for the WWTF Headworks and Odor 
Control Project. The report has been submitted to 
the Colorado Department of Public Health and 
Environment (CDPHE) to qualify Superior 
Metropolitan District No.1 for a State Revolving 
Fund (SRF) Loan. 

 
The PNA details the need for improvements to the 
SMD1 WWTF.  The new facilities are essential for 
future treatment upgrades, and will reduce the 
potential for odors to migrate offsite. 

 
The Town’s consultant, Dewberry Engineer’s, 
submitted an opinion of probable construction cost of 
$4,800,000 for the WWTF Headworks and Odor 
control Project. 

 
Copies of the PNA are available for public review 
prior to the Public Hearing at the following 
location: 

 
Town Hall 
124 E. Coal Creek Drive  
Superior, Colorado, 80027 

 
The point of contact for the SMD1 WWTF: 
 
Jim Widner, P.E. 
Town of Superior 
Utilities Superintendent 
303-381-2013. 
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